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Josh Arneson <jarneson@richmondvt.gov>

Selectboard opening


Jay Furr <jfurr@furrs.org> Mon, Aug 9, 2021 at 4:13 PM
To: Josh Arneson <jarneson@richmondvt.gov>, Selectboard Bard Hill <bard.hill@richmondvt.org>, Selectboard David Sander
<david.sander@richmondvt.org>, Selectboard June Heston <june.heston@richmondvt.org>, Christine Werneke
<christine.werneke@richmondvt.org>, Linda Parent <lparent@richmondvt.gov>

Josh, Linda, members of the Selectboard,

I'd like to be considered as the temporary fill-in for the Selectboard seat vacated by Cody Quattrochi.   I am sure that
you'll get any number of qualified applicants and am more than happy to see the seat filled by one of them, but if on the
off chance that no one else wants the slot ... well, as I said, I'd like to be considered.  I understand that this position would
run until the next town meeting or until any special town meeting that might be called pursuant to a petition bearing the
signatures of 5% of town voters.  

I have lived in Richmond since 2002.  I am a current Justice of the Peace for Richmond.   I have a master's degree in
public administration from Virginia Tech (1990) and pursued, but wound up not completing, a PhD in public
administration.  I work as a software trainer, consultant, analyst, programmer, and jack-of-all-trades for athenahealth, a
software company that evolved out of IDX Systems Corporation via GE Healthcare; I've been there since 1998.  

I spent most of 2020 attending Selectboard meetings each week so I have a pretty good idea of what sort of work the
position entails (although obviously I don't get to see the hours and hours of work you routinely put in to be prepared for
the meetings).   I haven't made it to very many meetings in 2021 because, as it happens, NAMI Vermont (National
Alliance on Mental Illness - Vermont chapter) started a Monday evening peer support group that I lead on the first and
third Mondays of each month.   If I were to be appointed to fill the Selectboard seat, I'd swap with the people who do 2nd
and 4th Mondays so I could attend the Selectboard.

I've been very active as part of the Richmond Racial Equity group since we started up in June of 2020, serving as
webmaster, Zoom coordinator, and pretty much everything else IT-related.  

Thank you for your time and for considering my application.

Cordially,

 Joel K. 'Jay' Furr
129 Murray Drive
Richmond, VT 05477
802-324-1536

https://www.google.com/maps/search/129+Murray+Drive+Richmond,+VT+05477?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/129+Murray+Drive+Richmond,+VT+05477?entry=gmail&source=g


To Whom It May Concern                                                              August 6, 2021 

Mary Houle here, applying to fill the recently vacated Select Board seat for the remainder time allotted 

for that position. 

I am a resident with loads of experience in Town Government and Town Affairs. Over about 15 years, I 

only missed 4 Select board meetings. This attendance record slightly preceded and immediately 

followed my six years on the Board. I served 4 years as a member, one year as Vice-Chair and a year at 

the Chairman seat. I sat through some pretty heated issues and conducted myself with respect for each 

presenting public member, Sel Bd member, and various departments. 

When Trudy was in the Water Resource Dept, I made a couple site visits with her at homes where she 

had no response from letters mailed. No problems ensued from those visits and the issues were 

favorably resolved. When Wright Preston was the Health Officer, I made a site visit with him on a multi-

family unit in the Village which was presented to the THO from a tenant. I also responded individually to 

certain complaints from both property owners and tenants. Each problem was solved without either 

party taking legal action. 

Important for my consideration for the open slot is, when serving as a SB member some years ago, 

during the two 3-year terms, I had perfect attendance for the entire time and I came to each meeting 

fully prepared to conduct the Town business that was presented for consideration and for action for 

that particular meeting and that particular issue. Coming prepared is of extreme importance. 

So, during the tenure I served on the Richmond Select Board, there was unbelievable personnel 

turnover and plenty of legal issues that presented to the Town. All were resolved reasonably well. At any 

time, I will gladly meet in Executive Session, absent the Town Manager, to detail what questions you 

may have about sensitive, and protected Exec Session Select Board meetings. 

As I come to meetings related to Town business, I seldom come for a single issue and seldom have my 

own interest paramount in each discussion. There are a few exceptions to this. 

Boards and volunteer service include: 

-Select Board  
-Board of Civil Authority 
-Planning Commission, included a re-write of Town Plan 
-Conservation Committee 
-CCRPC rep (and the Municipal branch as well) 
-CSWD rep 
-Tree Committee (founding member) 
-Master Gardener, Master Composter, State Certified Hemp Grower, SOUL graduate (Stewardship Of the                  
Urban Landscape) 
-Plantings at Town Center (10 years?) 
 

Thank you for your consideration in this important matter, 

Mary Houle 
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Josh Arneson <jarneson@richmondvt.gov>

FW: Open SB seat

1 message

Linda <lparent@richmondvt.gov> Mon, Aug 9, 2021 at 11:02 AM
To: Josh Arneson <jarneson@richmondvt.gov>

-----Original Message-----

From: Katie Mather <idontwantalloys@gmail.com> 

Sent: Monday, August 9, 2021 10:23 AM

To: lparent@richmondvt.gov

Subject: Open SB seat


To the Richmond Select board, 


I am writing to express my willingness to and interest in filling the seat recently vacated by Select board member Cody
Quattrocci. Having very recently served, I believe I could quickly get up to speed with new issues while I am also still
familiar with issues we have been dealing with in the last two and a half years. 


I am currently working with Josh Arneson as a project “co-manager” on the redesign of the website, and would want to
continue work on that project as a member of the board. 


I would not seek re-election at the next opportunity, which would give the resident of Richmond an opportunity to actually
vote on the person who will hold this seat for the coming two years. 


Thanks you for all the work you do—I look forward to perhaps working with you again in service to our town. 


Sincerely, 

Katie Mather 


mailto:idontwantalloys@gmail.com
mailto:lparent@richmondvt.gov

